Sent: eptember 08:24
Subject: FW: Full Council Questions for Thursday 14th September 2018

For info.

Secretary
Business Services — Directorate
Customer and Business Services
Glasgow City Council

City Chambers

Glasgow G2 1DU

Phone 0141
Email ced.glasgow.goVv.uk

Fax 0141 287 3627
www.glasqgow.gov.uk

Sent: 10 September 2018 14:24
7o
iiiliii FW:- Full Council Questions for Thursday 14th September 2018

Glasgow City Council
City Chambers

GLASGOW G2 1DU
Phone 0141
Fax 0141 287 3627
email
WWW.Qlasgow.gov.uk

rrom

Sent: 10 September 2018 14:19

@glasgow.gov.uk

Subject: Full Council Questions for Thursday 14th September 2018

Dear

The Scottish Conservative & Unionist group would be grateful if the following questions could be submitted and
answered at the Full Council meeting on Thursday 13th September 2018. A written response is requested. Please find

as follows and thank iou for dealing with this;

“To ask the leader of the council, since last September is there any update about an extension of the Glasgow
Subway into the East-End of Glasgow?”
kind regards




“Given recent controversy could the Leader of the Council clarify the administration’s position with regards to
fanzone at football stadiums?”

kind reiards

“To ask the leader of the council what her opinion is on the proposed 4am terminal hour for nightclubs in the city
centre of Glasgow?”
kind regards

“Can the leader of the council justify why resident’s parking permit charges have gone up 70% in one single year?”
kind regards

“Glasgow now has a reputation as a world class city for hosting sporting events. What practical measures are in
place to ensure that these events are not mere trophies but that they translate to real health benefits for its
citizens? After all, "people make Glasgow"

kind regards

“Can the Leader of the Council update us on the evidence she gave to the Scottish Affairs Select Committee at
Westminster on 10" July 20187?”
kind regards

‘To ask the Deputy Leader of the council when residents of-can expect an additional £1,000,000 as

promised in the 2017 SNP manifesto?”
kind regards

Manv thanks for your assistance

uppor Icer

Business Services -~ Members Services
Customer & Business Services

City Chambers

Glasgow



@glasgow.gov.uk



From:

Sent: 11 September 201

To: (CED)

Cc: (Glasgow Life); (Glasgow Life)
Subject: RE: Council questions

Thanks for this-

From:_(CED)

Sent: 11 September 2018 18:18
To
Cc Glasgow Life) ;
Subject: RE: Council questions

“The Administration’s view on Fan Zones is best summed up by the letter of support-
sent to the SFA in support of Hampden remaining as the National Stadium.

Glasgow Life

“In her Ietter_ said that Fan Zones °.. are a growing part of the footballing landscape, a
family-focused platform for improving the match-day experience. went on to say in that letter
that the council would be supportive of Fan Zones if there were, and | quote, ‘appropriate levels of
community engagement’ as well, obviously, as safety and stewarding plans which satisfy statutory
partners.

If there’'s a Rangers follow up:

“‘Officers from Glasgow Life and the council have had a number of meetings with rangers since
January this year. We have always been clear that community support would be needed for this
proposal to progress however | wish to be clear that | am personally in favour of fanzones where,
as | say, there are appropriate levels of engagement. Now, appropriate will mean different things
based on the individual circumstances of each stadium. Clearly, where a fanzone is proposed on
ground owned by the club that will be different from where we are discussing leasing council
facilities.

“However on the specific question of Rangers, the Chief Executives of the council and Glasgow
Life met the Chief Executive of Rangers on Friday. They discussed all the ways the club and the
city have worked together in the past and will work together in the future. That discussion did
involve the fanzone and we agreed to work together to find a solution which is agreeable to
everyone and meets our shared ambition to improve the fan experience for everyone watching
football in Glasgow.”

Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
George Square
Glasgow

G2 1DU



Phone 014
Mobile

Email @glasgow.gov.uk

From:_[mailto-@gIasgowlife.org.uk]
Sent: 11 September 2018 08:47
Delasgow.gov.uk>
@ylas;aow.gov.ub;_Glasgow Life)

To:
delasgowlife.org.uk>
Subject: FW: Council questions

ool

With regards to your recent email and the highlighted question below from_l have discussed
withh who is best placed to prepare the briefing you have requested and he has asked that the question

be allocated to him to arrange for a briefing to be prepared.

Thanks

Glasgow Life
Directorate
220 High Street

Floor 5
G4 0QW

Dglasgowlife.org.uk
www.glasqgowlife.org. uk

[

A< clasgowlie =

&5 Please consider the environment before printing this email

Sent: 10 September 2018 16:19
Subject: : Council questions

rrom I o B 2 220w 00w

Sent:

Subject: Council questions



The undernoted questions have been submitted for answer at Council on Thursday. Please
arrange to have briefings prepared to allow the appropriate member to answer.

By Councillo_ “Given recent controversy could the Leader of the Council clarify
the administration’s position with regards to fanzones at football stadiums?”

- “Glasgow now has a reputation as a world class city for hosting sporting
events. What practical measures are in place to ensure that these events are not mere trophies
but that they translate to real health benefits for its citizens? After all, "People make Glasgow"

Dglasgow.gov.uk

Glasgow - UK Council of the Year 2015

Disclaimer:

This email is from Glasgow City Council or one of its Arm’s Length Organisations (ALEOs). Views expressed in this message do
not necessarily reflect those of the council, or ALEO, who will not necessarily be bound by its contents. If you are not the
intended recipient of this email (and any attachment), please inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies.
Unauthorised access, use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. Please be aware that communication by internet email is
not secure as messages can be intercepted and read by someone else. Therefore, we strongly advise you not to email any
information, which if disclosed to someone else, would be likely to cause you distress. If you have an enquiry of this nature then
please write to us using the postal system. If you chose to email this information to us there can be no guarantee of privacy. Any
email including its content may be monitored and used by the council, or ALEO, for reasons of security and for monitoring
internal compliance with the office policy on staff use. Email monitoring or blocking software may also be used. Please be aware
that you have a responsibility to make sure that any email you write or forward is within the bounds of the law. Glasgow City
Council, or ALEOs, cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted and amended.
You should perform your own virus checks.

For further information and to view the council’s Privacy Statement(s), please click on link below:

www.glasgow.gov.uk/privacy

Glasgow - UK Council of the Year 2015
Disclaimer:

This email is from Glasgow City Council or one of its Arm’s Length Organisations (ALEOs). Views
expressed in this message do not necessarily reflect those of the council, or ALEO, who will not necessarily
be bound by its contents. If you are not the intended recipient of this email (and any attachment), please
inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies. Unauthorised access, use, disclosure, storage or
copying is not permitted. Please be aware that communication by internet email is not secure as messages
can be intercepted and read by someone else. Therefore, we strongly advise you not to email any
information, which if disclosed to someone else, would be likely to cause you distress. If you have an
enquiry of this nature then please write to us using the postal system. If you chose to email this information
to us there can be no guarantee of privacy. Any email including its content may be monitored and used by
the council, or ALEO, for reasons of security and for monitoring internal compliance with the office policy
3



on staff use. Email monitoring or blocking software may also be used. Please be aware that you have a
responsibility to make sure that any email you write or forward is within the bounds of the law. Glasgow
City Council, or ALEOs, cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been
intercepted and amended. You should perform your own virus checks.

Privacy:
You can view our Privacy Statement with details of how we collect and what we do with personal
information at: www.glasgowlife.org.uk/privacy




From: (CED)

Sent: 10 September 2018 16:29

To: (CED)

Subject: Fwd: Minutes from Council Meeting

0141

Begin forwarded message:

From: rangers.co.uk>
Date: eptember at 22:08:

To:' lasgow.gov.uk" glasgow.gov.uk>

Subject: FW: Minutes from Council Meeting

oeor [

Enjoyed meeting you today — although the circumstances which brought us all together could have
been better. | am sure if we build on the positive spirit at the end of the meeting — serious progress
will be realised. Please pass my details to-and we’ll start the process of capturing what
we discussed in a mutually agreed statement.

All the best

This is the Minute | mentioned today. Bizarrely the discussion was held in private and my colleague

_was unable to participate and debunk the myths about the intention and rationale
underpinning the Fanzone pilot.

http://ibroxcessnockcc.weebly.com/minutes

Minutes have been released from the Ibrox & Cessnock Community Council Meeting on August
15th;

Chair Williamson opened 2nd half and intimated that our meeting, held during the interval, was to
discuss the Rangers Fan Zone day on 15th September. Community Councillors had voted to retain our
objection. Chair Williamson stated that we, Community Council, were in favour of the fan zone idea
but felt that the venue was not the right place for it to be held. Archie Henderson queried who was
using the pitch. John Foster mentioned Liverpool FC’s fan zone and how it was worked in conjunction
with Event Day parking, and the success it has had.

Project 2022

£/ http://www.rangers.co.uk

Visit the official Rangers web site at http://www.rangers.co.uk to catch up on the latest
Rangers news, views and interviews and to find out more about our full range of official
products and services.

LIVE ACTION AT IBROX
Tickets for Rangers home games are available on-line at http://www.rangers.co.uk, from the
hotline on 0871 702 1972 (Calls cost 13p per minute plus network extras) or from the Ticket







From: I - . co.uk>

Sent: 10 September 2018 14:30
To:
Subject: Re 11lam Tuesday

Cheers, thanks,

<&/ www.rangers.co.uk

eptember 2018 14:29

To:

Subject: RE: 11am Tuesday

That's great-hc you call one of the numbers below, we will connect you to-
Cheers

Secretary

Business Services — Directorate
Customer and Business Services
Glasgow City Council

City Chambers

Glasgow G2 1DU

Phone
Email @ ced.glasgow.gov.uk

Fax 0141 287 3627

www .glasgow.gov.uk

rangers.co.uk]

Subject: 11am Tuesday

As agreed —I'll chat wit.at 1lam tomorrow,
Is it best to call your number landline?

Cheers



Project 2022

www.rangers.co.uk

Visit the official Rangers web site at hitp://www.rangers.co.uk to catch up on the latest Rangers news, views and interviews and to find out more about
our full range of official products and services.

LIVE ACTION AT IBROX

Tickets for Rangers home games are available on-line at www.rangers.co.uk, from the hotline on 0871 702 1972 (Calls cost 13p per minute plus network
extras) or from the Ticket Centre. Hospitality packages also available call 0871 702 1972 (Calls cost 13p per minute plus network exiras, subject to
availability).

The information contained in this e-mail is CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION and may be legally privileged. It is intended for the individual or entity
named above. [f you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, review, dissemination, distribution or copying of this document
is strictly prohibited. If you receive this document in error, please immediately notify us by emailing webmail(@ rangers.co.uk and destroy the original
message. Thank you.

The Rangers Football Club Limited, A Company Registered in Scotland, No SC425159, Ibrox Stadium, 150 Edmiston Drive, Glasgow G51 2XD
"Think Before You Print"

Glasgow - UK Council of the Year 2015

Disclaimer:
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recipient of this email (and any attachment), please inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies. Unauthorised access,
use, disclosure, storage or copying is not permitted. Please be aware that communication by internet email is not secure as messages
can be intercepted and read by someone else. Therefore, we strongly advise you not to email any information, which if disclosed to
someone else, would be likely to cause you distress. If you have an enquiry of this nature then please write to us using the postal
system. If you chose to email this information to us there can be no guarantee of privacy. Any email including its content may be
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on staff use. Email monitoring or blocking software may also be used. Please be aware that you have a responsibility to make sure
that any email you write or forward is within the bounds of the law. Glasgow City Council, or ALEOs, cannot guarantee that this
message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted and amended. You should perform your own virus checks.

For further information and to view the council’s Privacy Statement(s), please click on link below:

www .glasgow.gov.uk/privacy

Visit the official Rangers web site at http://www.rangers.co.uk to catch up on the latest Rangers news, views and interviews and to find out more about
our full range of official products and services.

LIVE ACTION AT IBROX

Tickets for Rangers home games are available on-line at www.rangers.co.uk, from the hotline on 0871 702 1972 (Calls cost 13p per minute plus network
extras) or from the Ticket Centre. Hospitality packages also available call 0871 702 1972 (Calls cost 13p per minute plus network extras, subject to
availability).

The information contained in this e-mail is CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION and may be legally privileged. It is intended for the individual or entity
named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, review, dissemination, distribution or copying of this document
is strictly prohibited. If you receive this document in error, please immediately notify us by emailing webmail@ rangers.co.uk and destroy the original
message. Thank you.

The Rangers Football Club Limited, A Company Registered in Scotland, No SC425159, Ibrox Stadium, 150 Edmiston Drive, Glasgow G51 2XD

"Think Before You Print"



pio -
Sent: eptember 2018 13:22

Subject: FW: Minutes from Council Meeting

Can you get in touch wit_and arrange for him and | to get together, in town or at Ibrox
('m completely relaxed) ASAP?

Ta

Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
George Square

Glasgow

G2 1bU

Phone 0141

Mobile

Email )glasgow.gov.uk

Sent: eptember 08:46
To (CED)
Subject: FW: Minutes from Council Meeting

Looks Iike-is looking to connect with you.

Secretary

Business Services — Directorate
Customer and Business Services
Glasgow City Council

City Chambers

Glasgow G2 1DU

pced.glasgow.gov. uk

www.glasqgow.gov.uk




@rangers.co.uk]

Subject: FW: Minutes from Council Meeting

Enjoyed meeting you today — although the circumstances which brought us all together could have been better. | am

sure if w i e positive spirit at the end of the meeting — serious progress will be realised. Please pass my
details t and we’ll start the process of capturing what we discussed in a mutually agreed statement.

All the best

This is the Minute | mentioned today. Bizarrely the discussion was held in private and my colleague—
was unable to participate and debunk the myths about the intention and rationale underpinning the Fanzone pilot.

http://ibroxcessnockcc.weebly.com/minutes

Minutes have been released from the lbrox & Cessnock Community Council Meeting on August 15th;

Chair Williamson opened 2nd half and intimated that our meeting, held during the interval, was to discuss the
Rangers Fan Zone day on 15th September. Community Councillors had voted to retain our objection. Chair
Williamson stated that we, Community Council, were in favour of the fan zone idea but felt that the venue was not the
right place for it to be held. Archie Henderson queried who was using the pitch. John Foster mentioned Liverpool
FC'’s fan zone and how it was worked in conjunctibn with Event Day parking, and the success it has had.

WWWw.rangers.co,uk

Visit the official Rangers web site at htp://www.rangers.co.uk to catch up on the latest Rangers news, views and interviews and to find out more about
our full range of official products and services.

LIVE ACTION AT IBROX

Tickets for Rangers home games are available on-line at www.rangers.co.uk, from the hotline on 0871 702 1972 (Calls cost 13p per minute plus network
extras) or from the Ticket Centre. Hospitality packages also available call 0871 702 1972 (Calls cost 13p per minute plus network extras, subject to
availability),

The information contained in this e-mail is CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION and may be legally privileged, It is intended for the individual or entity
named above. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, review, dissemination, distnbution or copying of this document
is strictly prohibited. If you receive this document in error, please immediately notify us by emailing webmaili@ rangers.co.uk and destroy the original
message. Thank you.

The Rangers Football Club Limited, A Company Registered in Scotland, No SC425159, Ibrox Stadium, 150 Edmiston Drive, Glasgow G51 2XD

"Think Before You Print"



Subject:
Location:

Start:

End:

Show Time As:
Recurrence:

Meeting Status:

Organizer:
Required Attendees:

As discussed,
Best time for all attendees.

_- Meeting with_ Ranger FC

Argyle House, Ibrox, 150 Edmiston Dr, G51 2XD
Fri 07/09/2018 15:30
Fri 07/09/2018 16:30

Tentative

(none)

Not yet responded

(CED)

(Glasgow Life)_DRS);

@rangers.co.uk




Subject: Canceled: Hold for potential meeting with_ Rangers

Location: Rangers Football Club

Start: Thu 06/09/2018 10:00

End: Thu 06/09/2018 11:00

Show Time As: Free

Recurrence: (none)

Meeting Status: Not yet responded

Organizer: CED

Required Attendees: (DRS) (Glasgow Life)
Importance: High

Not suitable for
Will be get with another time.



Sent: 05 September 2018 11:21
>

Subject: FW: Fanzones at Glasgow Football Grounds

Can we discuss?

Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
George Square

Glasgow G2 1DU

Phone: 014
Email; )glasgow.gov.uk

rrom

Sent: 01 September 2018 11:05
To:
Cc:

Subject: Fwd: Fanzones at Glasgow Football Grounds

I would welcome your comments or those of the most appropriate officer of the Council on the governance
matters raised in the correspondence below.

Regards.-

Begin forwarded message:

From: - g aol.com>
Date: 29 August 2018 at 19:33:11 BST

Subject: Fanzones at Glasgow Football Grounds

Dear Sir,

Can you consult your colleagues within Glasgow City Council and explain the
council's differing policies in relation to fanzones at Ibrox Stadium, Hampden Park,
and Celtic Park.

| believe Ibrox had fanzones in operation during the Commonwealth Games, and
before an international football match, when Scotland met Georgia. These occasions

1



did not primarily involve Rangers or their fans. Rangers have been denied a fanzone
outside Ibrox Stadium on a trial basis.

I belleve the plannmg application process was not followed in relatio
social media and the mainstream media tha
succeeded in scuppering Rangers bid, outwith the normal

legal processes. Can Councillors ignore the planning application process to further
whatever aims they have?

In the meantime,- has encouraged the setting up of a fanzone at
Hampden Park. Apparently there are no problems with a fanzone at Hampden Park.

Further, it appears that Celtic are to be offered an area of land, sold to them "off the
market" for a fanzone. I'm assuming "off the market" means that Celtic will be given
the opportunity to purchase this land, to the exclusion of others, for a fanzone.
Notwithstanding the absolute double standards in relation to fanzones, is the
proposed sale of this land the best value for money for the citizens of Glasgow?

There appears to me to be a bias against Rangers in relation to fanzones. In fact it's
not an appearance, it is stark reality. One club denied a service, and another being
set up with an area of land to provide the same service.

Are the Councillors involved in these decisions,_and
members of the Contracts and Property Committee involved with Celtic either as
shareholders or season ticket holders. Is their decision based on what club they
support, or for the greater good of fans attending football in Glasgow, irrespective of
their allegiance ? It looks to me like their decisions are made on the basis of
partiality.

I look forward to any your comments. | live in the_

Regards,



Sent: 05 September 2018 08:38
To: —

Subject: Accepted: FW: Rangers Fanzone



Subject: FW: Rangers Fanzone
Start: Wed 05/09/2018 14:00
End: Wed 05/09/2018 15:00
Show Time As: Tentative

Recurrence: (none)

Meeting Status:

Organizer:

From:

Not yet responded

Sent: 04 September 2018 16:38

(CED);_(GIasgow Life);-

Subject: Rangers Fanzone

When: 18 14:00-15:00 (UTC+00:00) Dublin, Edinburgh, Lisbon, London.
Where:

_has requested that you both make yourself available to meet with_

tomorrow following the escalation of Rangers Fanzone.

ﬁ‘iks



From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

04 September 2018 16:40

Accepted: Rangers Fanzone



_ TR———

From: I

Sent: 04 September 2018 09:39

Subject: wd: Rangers anzone

Attachments: image940015.jpg; ATT00001.htm; 20180903180055448.pdf; ATT00002.htm

Begin forwarded message:

From: rangers.co.uk>

Date: 3 September 2018 at 18:50:51 BST

Subject: Rangers FC Fanzone

e[

Please find attached a response to your letter of 24 August 2018. A hard copy will follow in
the post.

Regards









1. Is it normal practice for the Leadership of Glasgow City Council to interfere in simple
operational matters and do you take a view on all PEL applications?

2. Why was Rangers Football Club’s PEL application not treated in the same manner as all other
applications, through the established Licensing Board channels?

3. Why did you cut across a weli-established quasi-judicial process?

On the wider issue of Fanzones | have, in recent days, viewed entertaining footage of a Fanzone held
at the Ibrox Football Complex when Ibrox hosted the Scotland v Georgia match in October 2014,
This is exactly what we were planning for our four-match pilot, which was being informed by your
staff and the staff of Glasgow Life. Your (as yet unexplained) actions have disappointed and angered
in equal measure.

It has also been brought to my attention this week that Glasgow City Council could be facilitating the
off-market sale of publicly owned land to Celtic Football Club for the purpose of establishing a
Fanzone. | quote from the GCC paper submitted to the Contracts and Property Committee
recommending the sale: “The sale will allow Celtic plc to develop a Fanzone on a site immediately
across the road which was previously used for car parking to provide new facilities to enhance the
overall matchday experience”. | also understand that a Fanzone was approved by Glasgow City
Council for the Scott Brown Testimonial match, held at Celtic Park in July this year.

You must understand why this is of public interest because you have halted our pilot Fanzone,
promoted a Fanzone at Hampden Stadium, approved the sale of publicly owned land to Celtic to
facilitate the creation of a Fanzone and approved a Fanzone for the Scott Brown Testimonial. Even
the most generous interpretation of these actions leads to one conclusion; the SNP led City Council
has one rule of engagement for Rangers Football Club and a totally different standard of
engagement for everyone else.

Finally, | would like to reiterate my previous request that we meet at your earliest convenience to
discuss and hopefully resolve the issues before us.

Yours sincerely




From:

Sent:

To:

Subject:
Attachments:

Follow Up Flag: Foliow up
Due By: 14 September 2018 16:00
Flag Status: Flagged

Tracking: Recipient Delivery

-CED; Delivered: 31/08/2018 15.01

Please find attached a letter from_regarding the Ibrox/Hampden Fanzone.

Please prepare a draft response for-signature‘

Regards,

On behalf o
Modern Apprentice
Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
Glasgow

G2 1DU



Phone: 0141
E-mail:

29 August 2018 i : CITY COUNCIL

Glasgow City Council
George Square
GLASGOW

G2 1DU

Ibrox/Hampden Fanzone

I'm sure like me, you find the recent media coverage surrounding the Rangers Football Club fan zone
issue deeply concerning. Allegations have been made against city councillors, which | find troubling
and unacceptable, if true.

”cm these issues, | have written to Councnlor-expre%smg in the
strongest terms e and the administration must make clear that due process was followed In this
case and no ©ould benefit Hampden over |brox. As an elected
councillor andW has a duty to live up to the highest standards of
public office an ere shou e no question of any dccisions- has made falling below those

standards. We are one city and should be working for the benefit of the whole city, not just one
community or section of it.

In my letter to_, | have requested that all relevant i | ould be
published as soon as possible. | am writing to you to ask if as you can
safeguard transparency, by ensuring that this documentation is indeed published. Many people across

Glasgow have been troubled by this story and in order to restore trust, it is important that the full facts
are published and people can judge for themselves. Will you ensure that all correspondence between
council officials, Glasgow Life and the administration regardi ade available at the
earliest opportunity? In my letter to him, | have requested thanoluntarily publishes
this information, but | believe it is important that if the administration will not publish voluntarily, they
should be made to do so.

Trust needs to be rebuilt. Glasgow City Council has committed itself to being open and transparent
ho iS | has damaged the council's credibility among many in our city and beyond. | am sure
you will want this resolved satisfactorily as soon as possible

| look forward to hearing from you in due course.

Yours sincerely,




From: glasgowlife.org.uk>
Sent: ugus :

To: (CED)

Subject: Fanzone

Sent: 30 August 2018 14:25

Subject: RE: FANZONE - IBROX

Thank you for your correspondence regarding the ‘Fan Zone’ proposal at Ibrox Football Centre. Rangers Football
Club have been in discussions with Glasgow Life regarding a proposal to stage a Fan Zone on the football pitch at
Ibrox Football Centre. This proposal was for an initial pilot of four fixtures.

The lbrox Football Centre is very much a local community asset and we must take into account the views of the
Community Council with regard to permission for the facility to be used in such a way. In the case of this proposal, a
formal objection was raised by lbrox and Cessnock Community Council. It is for the parties involved to find an
agreeable solution and we will hopefully continue to work with Rangers to develop their proposals in a way which

satisfies the Community Council.

Yours sincerely

PA t

asgow Life
5t Floor
220 High Street

Glasgow
G4 oQW

Phone: 014
Fax: 0141 28

E-mail lasgowlife.org.uk
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&5 Please consider the environment before printing this email

Glasgow Life and its sub-brands are operating name(s) of Culture and Sport Glasgow (CSG). CSG is a company
limited by guarantee, registered in Scotland with company number SC313851 and having its registered office at
220 High Street, Glasgow G4 0QW. CSG is registered as a charity with the office of the Scottish Charity Regulator
(No SC037844).

rrom

Sent: 29 August 2018 14:46
To
Subject: FANZONE - IBROX

I refer to recent media coverage regarding the above. For example:
https://www.dailyrecord.co.uk/news/politics/glasgow-city-council-boss-accused-13144705

Media coverage claims that senior councillors in the administration scuppered a bid by Rangers FC to have a trial
fanzone installed near its Ibrox ground but backed the very same idea for Hampden, Scotland’s national stadium.

It is also suggested that the_joined

in demanding Glasgow Life deny Rangers FC the use of the complex on Edmiston Drive for a proposed

fanzone. Because of this Raniers FC were forced to scrap their application for a licence. It should be noted that

The above raises questions about Glasgow City Council’s role in this. | understand from reading the media coverage
that Glasgow Life was progressing the proposal but received political representations against it and that the
licensing application for it was withdrawn from the Licensing & Regulatory Committee because of similar political
pressure.

Could you look into these concerns as a matter of urgency and advise?

| look forward to your reply.

Reiards

Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
George Square
GLASGOW



G2 1DU

Glasgow - UK Council of the Year 2015

Disclaimer:

This email is from Glasgow City Council or one of its Arm’s Length Organisations (ALEOs). Views expressed in this message do
not necessarily reflect those of the council, or ALEO, who will not necessarily be bound by its contents. If you are not the
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email including its content may be monitored and used by the council, or ALEO, for reasons of security and for monitoring
internal compliance with the office policy on staff use. Email monitoring or blocking software may also be used. Please be aware
that you have a responsibility to make sure that any email you write or forward is within the bounds of the law. Glasgow City
Council, or ALEOs, cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been intercepted and amended.
You should perform your own virus checks.

For further information and to view the council’s Privacy Statement(s), please click on link below:
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Glasgow - UK Council of the Year 2015
Disclaimer:

This email is from Glasgow City Council or one of its Arm’s Length Organisations (ALEOs). Views
expressed in this message do not necessarily reflect those of the council, or ALEO, who will not necessarily
be bound by its contents. If you are not the intended recipient of this email (and any attachment), please
inform the sender by return email and destroy all copies. Unauthorised access, use, disclosure, storage or
copying is not permitted. Please be aware that communication by internet email is not secure as messages
can be intercepted and read by someone else. Therefore, we strongly advise you not to email any
information, which if disclosed to someone else, would be likely to cause you distress. If you have an
enquiry of this nature then please write to us using the postal system. If you chose to email this information
to us there can be no guarantee of privacy. Any email including its content may be monitored and used by
the council, or ALEQ, for reasons of security and for monitoring internal compliance with the office policy
on staff use. Email monitoring or blocking software may also be used. Please be aware that you have a
responsibility to make sure that any email you write or forward is within the bounds of the law. Glasgow
City Council, or ALEOs, cannot guarantee that this message or any attachment is virus free or has not been
intercepted and amended. You should perform your own virus checks.

Privacy:
You can view our Privacy Statement with details of how we collect and what we do with personal
information at: www.glasgowlife.org.uk/privacy



From: I

Sent: 18 14.06

To: MCED)

Subject: an zone

Attachments: LET RANGERS FC 310819.pdf

-

Please find attached letter which was issued today.

ﬁs

Stipport Officer

Business Services - Members Services
Customer & Business Services

Leader's Office, 2 Floor, City Chambers

Tel: 014
Email: glasgow.gov.uk
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Glasgow
CITY COUNCIL

Our Ref: SA/KC/0830/RFC

31 August 2018

l!e !angers !ool!a” Llub Ltd

Ibrox Stadium

150 Edmiston Drive
Glasgow

G51 2XD

Fan zone

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Ranger FC's fan zone proposals. Firstly, |
must convey my own dismay at both the tone of your letter and distortion of my role in this
issue. | will address my role and the advice provided to me further below.

Secondly, the decision to make public these allegations has clearly been done so in full
awareness of the reaction it would generate, causing myself, colleagues and my staff
considerable anxiety. It Is also of considerable concern that individuals employed by
Rangers should take to social media to endorse and amplify claims that any decision on this
issue is a result of footballing bias. To suggest so in a city where football allegiance carries
such baggage is reprehensible.

As your letter refers to, | am on record welcoming fan zones as a growing part of the
footballing landscape and stating that they have the capacity to facilitate a more family-
focused match-day experience.

The comments were made in relation to the campaign to retain Hampden as the national
stadium. However, | have no objection in principle to their use by Rangers, Patrick Thistle,
Celtic or the Scottish national team. That continues to be the case. Indeed, | am heartened
by the lack of any objection from Police Scotland to your proposals and assume their
position remains unchanged from when the alcohol licence application was granted.

Contrary to..










From: CED)
Sent: ;

To: CED)

Subject: FW: FANZONE - IBROX

fyi

Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
Glasgow G2 1DU

Dglasgow.gov.uk

From

Sent: 30 August 2018 11:05
To
Subject: RE: FANZONE - IBROX

Dear Counciilor-

Thank you for the email. | have been aware of some of the recent press coverage regarding this matter but my
involvement has purely been in relation to dealing with the temporary public entertainment licence and the
occasional alcohol licence in relation to the use of the Ibrox Football Centre for the proposed fan zone.

In anticipation of those applications being submitted, and in recognition of my role as chair of the Council’s Safety
Advisory Group for Sports Grounds, | attended a meeting at Ibrox to hear background information regarding the
proposals, taking the opportunity to highlight the need for community engagement to be undertaken by the Club in
addition to the statutory licensing consultation processes. This is the same advice that | provide to any event
organiser where there is likely to be some degree of impact on the local area.

Before any temporary public entertainment licence can be submitted, a letter of consent from the land owner is
required in relation to the use of the ground for the event and in this case it was provided by the facility manager at
Glasgow Life.

The statutory consultation processes were carried out in relation to both the occasional licence application and the
temporary public entertainment licence application. The occasional licence was granted by the Licensing Board at its
meeting on 15 June.

As there were two representations to the temporary public entertainment licence application, | arranged for a
meeting of the Licensing and Regulatory Committee to be held during recess in order to hear the representations
and to hear from the applicant in response to those representations. The meeting was scheduled for 6 August.

However on 2 August | was advised by Glasgow Life that they were withdrawing their consent to the use of the
facility and therefore | had no choice but to deem the temporary public entertainment licence as incompetent and
therefore proceeded to cancel the meeting scheduled for 6 August as this was the only item of business. This would
be the same approach taken to any application for an event where the underlying consent for use of the land is
withdrawn.



I had no contact with rhe_in relation to the licensing applications or the hearing

I hope this clarifies the position as regards licensing.

Kind regards

asgow City Councl
City Chambers
Glasgow
G2 1DU

Phone: 014-

Sent: 29 August 2018 14:45
To:
Subject:

-

| refer to recent media coverage regarding the above. For example:
https://www.dailyrecord.co.uk/news/politics/glasgow-city-council-boss-accused-13144705

@glasgow.gov.uk>

Media coverage claims that senior councillors in the administration scuppered a bid by Rangers FC to have a trial
fanzone installed near its Ibrox ground but backed the very same idea for Hampden, Scotland’s national stadium.

i suggested that the
in demanding Glasgow Life deny Rangers FC the use of the complex on Edmiston Drive for a proposed

Wp their application for a licence. It should be noted that

The above raises questions about Glasgow City Council’s role in this. | understand from reading the media coverage
that Glasgow Life was progressing the proposal but received political representations against it and that the
licensing application for it was withdrawn from the Licensing & Regulatory Committee because of similar political
pressure.

Could you look into these concerns as a matter of urgency and advise?

I look forward to your reply.

Reiards







From: _

Sent: 14:39
To: (CED)
Cc: (CED)
Subject: fanzone

You have probably already seen this. The Sun are looking for a response — catch up when you have a minute?

http://club1872.co.uk/news/club-1872-statement-ibrox-fanzone/

ublic Relations and Marketing
Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
George Square
Glasgow G2 1DU

Phone 0141
Mobi
Emai glasgow.gov.uk

www.glasgow.gov.uk




From: (CED)

Sent: 27 August 2018 09:46

To: (CED)

Subject: FW: Rangers FC Fanzone

Attachments: image222726.jpg; ATT00001.htm; Susan Aitken 24 August 18.pdf; ATT00002.htm

rrom [

Sent: 27 August 2018 08:52
To CED)
Subject: Fwd: Rangers FC Fanzone

Can we see what correspondence he’s had from Council? He says he’s had ‘written confirmation’ of my intervention.

Begin forwarded message:

Date: uiust at 16:43:

To:
Subject: Rangers FC Fanzone

Please find attached a letter regarding the above topic. A hard copy has been sent in the post

Regards



THE

RANGERS

24 August 2018 FOOTBALL CLUB

Founded 1872

Glasgow City Council
City Chambers
George Square
Glasgow

G2 1DbU

RANGERS FC FANZONE

| was dismayed to receive written confirmation that you and
intervened and prevented the Ibrox Football Complex being used to host a Fanzone for a
four-match pilot this season.

Our Public Entertainment Licence (PEL) application, recommended for approval by Licensing and
other officials, should have been discussed in the appropriate forum, ie the Licensing Board Hearing
that had been specifically convened to discuss the licence application. However, your unusual and
unreasonable intervention prevented due process from being followed.

You took advice on the Fanzone from your colleaguem
-has regularly distorted the Fanzone proposal for reasons which are not readily obvious.

enthusiasm to misrepresent the facts in relation to the Fanzone is certainly not inspired by what is
best for the facility, the community or Rangers fans.

You know the proposed Fanzone was heavily weighted towards giving children and young people
football related activities which would have entertained and occupied them hours prior to and for an
hour after a match. There was going to be a focus on health and wellbeing and Glasgow Life was
going to utilize the opportunity to promote its activities, events and educational initiatives to the
attendees. Inexplicably, you chose to overrule advice from experienced Council officials and relied
on instruction and guidance from You interfered and stopped the Fanzone pilot without
ever engaging with Rangers FC to discuss it or our involvement with other community initiatives (an
extensive list of which is attached).

We became aware o-fforts to destabilise the Fanzone whelresented a skewed

version of the proposal to the lbrox and Cessnock Community Council. Sadly, the Community
Council has become a pawn in this situation and we have no doubt you will attempt to seek shelter
behind their ill-informed view of a project which would have generated income for Glasgow City
Council from an under-utilised Council facility.

TELEPHONE: 0871 702 1972 FACSIMILE: 0141 580 8504 WEBSITE: www.rangers,co.uk '
THE RANGERS FOOTBALL CLUB LIMITED [BROX STADIUM 150 EDMISTONDRIVE  GLascow csi2xD €@ hummel
Registered in Scotland No. SC425169 Calls cost 13p per minute plus network extras



| would appreciate an answer to the following questions:

1. Isit normal practice for the Leadership of Glasgow City Council to interfere in simple
operational matters and do you take a view on all PEL applications?

2. Why was Rangers Football Club’s PEL application not treated in the same manner as all other
applications, through the established Licensing Board channels?

3. Why did you cut across a well-established quasi-judicial process?

For the past nine months, | and others at Rangers have worked with officials from Glasgow City
Council, Glasgow Life and elected representatives to develop the Fanzone proposal. It has largely
been shaped and informed by your senior staff and we never deviated from their sound and helpful
advice. These experienced officials helped attract and oversee major events; the Commonwealth
Games, large musical and cultural shows and most recently, the very successful European
Championships.

Do you really believe your professional officials would support a Fanzone at ibrox if it was not in the

best interests of the citizens of Glasgow, the facility and our fans? Are you also seriously suggesting
that you*are better informed than those who work on a daily

basis to improve the experience of all involved in sport across Glasgow?

These same officials are already developing a strategy to welcome fans who will visit Glasgow for
matches during the Euro 2020 Football Championship; an event which | noticed you were keen to
promote in your recent letter to the SFA where you expressed such a strong desire and your support
to see the ‘fan experience’ at foothall stadia in Glasgow improved.

A pilot Fanzone at Ibrox would have helped your Council officials develop their city wide social,
economic and football strategy. For our part, improving the match day experience and management
of our fans is an obligation from which we will not be readily diverted and we will continue to invest
and improve. Unfortunately, due to the intervention of you and your elected colleagues, the
Fanzone opportunity has now been denied to young Rangers fans who would appear to have been
deemed not worthy of having their match day experience enhanced.

[ would like to meet with you and-t the earliest opportunity to receive an

explanation for the actions taken.

Yours sincerely












